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President: Sue Droughton –5496 8909 (H)

5498 6699 (B)

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk –5496 2035
Secretary: Glenda Moor -  3385 6160
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes-5498 6066
FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK.
On behalf of the new Board it is my pleasure to present my first report from the President's desk.

The Board wishes to acknowledge and thank the previous Board (2005- 2007)
and particularly the out going President Patricia Clunes for all of their hard work and their commitment to the ideals of Zonta International and especially the goals of Zonta Caboolture. So much was achieved in our community and many others benefited from the dedication of all of our members.

Your new Board has promised and is committed to carry on with all the good work. We held our first meeting on the 18th June and we are all looking forward to the challenges for the next two years of our appointment.
I would like to thank the members who organised our Changeover Dinner. I thought it was a very special night. The atmosphere, food and wine was beautiful. Our lieutenant Governor Vicki Varthas was very impressed.
Unfortunately, one of the first decisions we had to make was to cancel our Theatre night to " Allo Allo " due to poor sales and interest.

When I rang Lewis from Twelfth Night Theatre he was disappointed, but he understood as the show has not been successful and has been cut back to a very short season. He is looking forward to seeing us all again on the 19th July for the very successful "Respect".

For our next meeting could you all bring along your yearly planner, if you do not have a current copy please email Barbara and she will see that you receive one. Zonta International has requested all clubs to do a quarterly report. These reports are quite long and very detailed and lot of work for each club to do. Helene McCarthy and Pam Berkett will be co-ordinating our
reports. They will be asking members to submit a brief monthly report for all work and time spent involving any Zonta activity.


I will be starting our Dinner Meetings at 7 p.m. SHARP. If you could please be at the tavern early to buy your drinks, purchase raffle tickets, pay for dinner etc. I would appreciate it, and just a reminder that our meeting price has increased to $20.00.
Get well message to Barbara who has had oral surgery.  
	JULY 2007

	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	Pam T-S 
	Helene and Michael – 43 yrs



TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.
A reminder that if you miss a meeting, regardless of apology, you need to pay $5.00 at the next available meeting.  This is an admin fee and is built into our $20 we pay when we have dinner.  If you attend dinner and don’t eat then you still need to pay the $5.
STATUS OF WOMEN – SERVICE

A "job and time line" list has been sent out to all members who volunteered to be on the SWS Committee. 

Breast Cushions:
The 110 cushions have been delivered to Jurina.
Birthing Kits:

The makings for 1000 kits have been ordered and a packing day will be organised for August or September.
 
Caboolture Regional Domestic Violence Service:

The two couches have arrived and will be delivered to the CRDVS this coming Friday by Richard and Sue.  The publicity committee will see if we can get a photo for the paper.
Banksia Award:

Eight letters have been sent out to local high schools informing them about the “Banksia Awards” for young girls who are currently in Year 11.  This award gives a certificate and $50 to a girl nominated by her school as one who is worthy of an award by Zonta which is presented to her on Awards Night.
Celebration Cakes:  Blue Care Caboolture Mobile Day Respite Centre, Blue Care Domicillary and St Luke’s Spiritus all need cakes so we need to have a cake icing night in July.
MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

Due to being unwell there is no report for this month.    
Barbara.
PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

Our second night for “Respect, the Musical” will be held on July 19 with a capacity crowd of 80 attending.   Our first Theatre night for the year was well received with a very successful and enjoyable evening had by all.   The waiting list for ‘Respect’ is longer than our arms!!!
Flyers for the production for Allo Allo on Tuesday 26 June were distributed by letter drops to local businesses, and by emails to the regular supporters of our Theatre Nights.  As sales of tickets were much slower than anticipated, and demand was down on our previous theatre production for “Respect”, it was thought that promotion was required in local newspapers to let people know about this second event.  Kelmeny Fraser from Northern Times offered to cover a story on Zonta, focusing on our support for Carole Tomvald (a member on leave of absence from our club) for her work in Mzuzu, Malawi.  In the same article, it would be mentioned that our tickets for Theatre Night would be a fundraising venture for our club to continue our financial backing of Carole’s good work in Africa with the hospital and the orphanage attached to the hospital.


Even after this publicity, the Board reluctantly decided that the Theatre Night for Allo Allo would be cancelled and any money received would be returned as a result of little interest shown.  .

Our Change-Over dinner on 31 May 2007  was well supported by members of service organizations and clubs in the community, the Caboolture Shire Council, Lieutenant Governor Vicki Varthas and friends and families of fellow Zontians.

Comments were heard to show surprise at just how much Zonta has been involved in and the good work we actually do.  Thanks to the immediate past president who was always on the ball to get our club “in your face” so to speak, by being present at Community Days at the local shopping centre, holding a stall at the QUT Urban Country Festival, and getting articles published in local newspapers and radio broadcasts to name just a few, to spread the word about Zonta.

In all these areas, it helps to raise the profile of Zonta in the community. 

STALL DAYS:
Just a reminder to all the volunteers we have a few days organized at Morayfield Shopping Centre for selling our badges and Quilt raffle tickets.  If you haven’t volunteered your services and can spare an hour or two please contact me (Patricia) asap.
DATE CLAIMER

District Conference

Friday 7 September, Saturday 8 September and Sunday 9 September at Tweed Heads.  Friday is for 1st timers.

CHARTER DINNER – SANDGATE CLUB

The Charter Dinner for the Zonta Club of Sandgate will be held on the 10 September at a venue, time and cost to be advised.


A few club members have indicated that they would be interested in attending.















